[image: ]


June 12, 2020
[bookmark: _GoBack]Sent on behalf of TDSB Child Care Services

Dear Child Care Colleagues,

As you are likely aware, on June 9th the Ontario government announced its plan to reopen child care centres across the province to support the next stage of the province's reopening framework. Premier Ford announced that starting Friday, June 12th, all child care centres may reopen, pending direction from the local Medical Officer of Health (Toronto Public Health).

We understand that at this time many of you may have questions about what this means for child care in TDSB schools. At this time, we are still awaiting guidelines to support this work ahead of us and as a result, cannot proceed with any openings today. Through the City of Toronto’s experience in operating Toronto’s emergency child care centres, and what we have heard from the child care community, we understand that the reopening process will require time to plan and operationalize. This is an important piece in ensuring that child care reopening is done with care and in alignment with health requirements and protocols. We anticipate that more information about the reopening criteria will be forthcoming in the days to come and will support the effort to reopen safely for children and staff.
 
The TDSB remains committed to working with child care centres and Toronto Children’s Services, in their role as the System Service Manager, within our capabilities as a district school board. To help us plan for this, child cares will receive a survey in the coming days that will ask about intentions to reopen. Staff are working to develop protocols that support the safe reopening of child care in TDSB schools and will be communicating timelines for reopening shortly.
 
Please be assured that we will continue to provide you with updates as we have more information. Below you will find some quick facts about reopening that we hope you will find useful.  We thank you in advance for your patience and commitment to serving children and families again soon. 

Quick Facts
· The TDSB will be surveying licensed child care operators in TDSB schools to better understand intentions for reopening
· The TDSB is developing a process to support safe access for child care staff to prepare for reopening and details will be forthcoming
· The Province will require child care operators to follow strict health protocols to ensure the safety of child care staff and children
· Toronto Public Health guidelines for reopening are forthcoming
· Information about reopening funding from Toronto Children’s Services is forthcoming

Sincerely,
TDSB Child Care Services

Child Care Services
Toronto District School Board
Tel: 416-394-2072
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